
July 11, 1930

Dr. A. B. Moûallum,
317 Piccadilly Street, 
London, Ontario.

Thank you for your note of 
July 9th. I am unable to tell you now when I shall 
visit Strathroy this summer. I was away last week fishing 
on the Bonaventure and noxt week I am leaving on Tuesday 
for St. Andrews, IT. B. How long I shall stay there I do 
not know. I shall be thore wne week, and I may stay 
another.

The Old Boys’ Reunion In
Strathroy takes place the first week In August, but I 
am not at all sure that It will bo possible for me to 
SO.

There are one or two matters 
In connection with the University to be determined some 
time before the end of August and my movements in that 
raonh will depond upon the convenience of othors. In 
September I expect to go west with Mr. Beatty when the 
Board of Direotors of tho G.P.R. make their annual tour 
of Western Canada. I shall take good care to let you 
know when I go to London.

Regarding the election, I 
have no very definite Impressions of what the result 
will be. Mackenzie King Is up against hard times and 
business depression and these factors usually prejudice 
a government’s chances for re-election. Personally I 
cannot see much Improvement in the business situation 
during the balance of the year. Bennett is promising 
everything under the sun, and were he to carry out his 
promises after his advent to power there would be little 
left. I think he is going a little too far, and I know


